
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday evening, November 23, 2010 at 7:30 
p.m. 
  
Present:  Theresa E. McNulty, Chair; Joseph L. Miksch, Clerk; Robert M. Condon 

George G. Samia, Town Administrator 
Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant 

 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Departmental Update 
 
Police Chief Cowan was present to give an overview of the state and happenings in the Police 
Department.  
 
Departmental Update 
 
Nancy Hill, Council on Aging Director was present to give an overview of the state and 
happenings at the Council on Aging.  
 
Committee Update 
 
Dominic D’Angelo, Chairman of the Senior Center Building Committee was present to update the 
Board on the status of the Senior Center Building. 
 
Action Items 
 
M/Miksch s/Condon, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes of the November 16, 2010 meeting. 
Abstain: Condon 
 
Reminders 
 
The Town Hall will be closed on Thanksgiving Day, November 25 and on Friday, November 26. 
The Board would like to wish everyone a happy and safe Thanksgiving. 

 
The annual Lighting of the Common will take place on Thursday evening, December 2nd from 6 – 
8 pm. Christmas on the Common and the Christmas Parade will be the following Saturday. The 
parade begins at 11 am. This year’s theme is “Christmas Memories.” 
 
Ms. McNulty reported on a hearing she and Mr. Samia attended in Boston concerning the Town 
becoming a Regional Economic Target Area.  Ms. McNulty announced the Town was successful 
and chosen to be an Economic Target Area, which will make funds available to the Town.  
 
M/Miksch, s/Condon, motion to adjourn. 
 
VOTE: Yes – McNulty, Miksch, Condon; a unanimous vote in favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m. 
 
 
 
___________________________Clerk 
Board of Selectmen  
 
 
 


